Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:55 AM
March 21, 2019
PRESENT: David Stamey, Gayle Howell, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Van Erikson, Payne Williams, Sandra Dickens, Terri Cunningham, Rick Nowlin; Jill Leo
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Corey Poole, NPJ; Laura Lyles, Natchitoches Chamber of Commerce; Kelli West, Natchitoches Tourist Commission; Carrie Mardorf, NPS
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. Motion to accept the minutes from the February 21, 2019 Full Committee Meeting was made Sandra Dickens and 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: David Stamey– Discussion on the financial statement as of February 28, 2019. Our balance as of February 28, 2019 is $146,757.76. Check register for February $91,995.64. Motion to approve the financial statement made by Terri Cunningham and 2nd by Payne Williams. All approved, motion passes.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
Rebecca Blakenbaker discussed the Widget App. They are moving along with the widget app, it is a very intense project. We have 6 partners and 9 different feeds that the app is pulling from, there are some kinks to work out. The app is live to the partners and they are working through the kinks. They are hoping to launch in May. They will have a press release, tick cards, window clings, social media posts, etc to promote the app.
Van Erikson discussed our billboard project in Shreveport. We have digital billboards running in Shreveport, 6 double-sided billboards. Email your events to Jill so she can share with the billboard company. Our contract is good through June. Girls Getaway Weekend, NSU events, Bloomin’ on the Bricks, Visit Natchitoches (new logo) with Tulips, are currently running. 
Van Erikson discussed the Bike Share program. They have a public meeting tonight at 4pm, they will be talking about the feasibility study as well as locations for bike share racks. They will have the meeting at the Thomas Building. 

Van Erikson discussed the City WI-FI project. We have CP-Tels quote, Stewart gave us the proposal since he was on the commission. We will be putting out an RFP for any company that is interested in the wifi project (i.e. Verizon, AT&T, Suddenlink, etc). Van stated that a second RFP will go out for partners that would be willing to host access points at their office. We also consulted the Mayor, Tony Davis, etc for the possibility of getting the Verizon 5G service, but we are not any closer from being able to provide that service. We want to get the ball rolling on this to see if the wifi project is a potential project for the next fiscal year.

Van Erikson discussed new summer events for downtown. If you have any ideas, please share them with the NHDDC board.
NEW BUSINESS:
David Stamey stated that there will not be an Air Show this year. Payne Williams discussed a park project, it will be around $25,000. David would like to make a budget amendment from D17 (Wings Over Natchitoches Air Show) to G (Historic District Parks Projects). Payne stated that there is an empty lot next door to the old interpretive center (building where the cleaners used to be – by the Ackel Building). In partnership with the City of Natchitoches they will make a walking trail and minimal landscape and parking area. They will also partner with the CRNA to beautify that area. They will have to submit the project to the historic district commission to approval. CRNA will have an interpretive plaque that talks about the Jefferson Highway. David Stamey made a motion to move the funds from D17 to G, second by Gayle Howell. All approved, motion passes.
David Stamey discussed the 2019 – 2020 Budget.  Every year we discuss the budget and present a budget for consideration in May, which will be voted on in June. If there is a strong feeling from this commission that we need to go forward with the wifi downtown, this would potentially take $30,000 - $40,000 to make it happen. Our commission doesn’t want to give money to make sure people make a profit, we exist to help people bring good things to the historic district. The Car Show started around the NHDDC table, we funded it to get it started, and now we fund the marketing of the event. Van stated that if you are submitting your new project/event or an existing event, please let us know how money was spent, number of people reached, how many people attended the event, etc. 
Van Erikson gave an update for Sharon Gahagan for tree maintenance and fertilization. We are behind on some of the trees, she wants to make sure we catch up on our trees, horticulturist duties, and outside services. 

Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. Upcoming events including: Long Purple Line Luncheon/Flavor of Louisiana on March 22, Dragon Boat Races on April 13, Track and Field Southland Conference Tournament on May 5, Softball Southland Conference Tournament May 7 – 10, and Graduation on May 10. Freshman Connection dates in Natchitoches: May 23-24, May 30-31, June 19-20, and July 9. 
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. Bloomin on the Bricks is right around the corner March 23. Girls Weekend is planning April 5-7, they will have garden tours with this year’s event as well as the Cane River Queen River Boat party.
Carrie Mardorf gave an update on the park services. 2019 is the park and heritage areas 25th anniversary. They are hosting a new art exhibit and it started March 15 until the end of the calendar year, the art is at Oakland and Magnolia. 
Kelli West gave an update for the Tourist Commission. April 24-27 will be the Jefferson Highway Association Conference, which will take place in Natchitoches. They have people registered from California to North Carolina. There are a good bit of international visitors and conferences taking place in Natchitoches. November 8-14 they are hoping to show “Steel Magnolias” in the Natchitoches Movie Theaters and hoping to tie in other events that week to promote the movie’s 30th anniversary. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update on the CRNHA/Docent Program. Rebecca showed the commission the ad that NHDDC helped sponsor in the Louisiana Travel Tour Guide. The ad displays all the publicly owned sites since they don’t have marketing dollars to promote their sites. They have four ads on Louisianatravel.com, average click rate is 1.0 and our click rates are 4.0. April 27th will be the Find Your Park Festival, they are collaborating with BIKE Natchitoches this year. There will be a children’s walk around the park, petting zoo, free admission, demonstrations, etc.
Terri Cunningham gave an update for the NHF. On April 27th they will be partnering with the CVB for the Jefferson Highway Association Conference and they will be providing breakfast for the attendees at the interpretive center. On May 14th they will be having their membership gala. They are on board for the cemetery and Christmas tours. 

Gayle Howell gave an update for APHN. The Arts & Crafts Festival is April 6-7 at Melrose. They have between 70-80 vendors. They will exhibit student artwork from high school/college students, it will be displayed in the barn at Melrose. They are working on a free children’s art workshop for children kindergarten to 12 years old. 
Jill Leo gave an update on Main Street. Today the City is participating in the cleanest city contest, so today Jill will be taking a group of women around town to critique the City. They have not participated since 2017. This weekend is Bloomin’ on the Bricks, Art along the Bricks, and CAPA on the Cain. The website launch went well, there are some kinks with the widget app. The Probation and Parole Conference is taking place downtown right now, tonight they will have fireworks at 8:30 pm. The fireworks are sponsored by the actual event/conference, not by the City.
Laura Lyles discussed upcoming Chamber events. April 4th is CRAVE on the riverbank. This year’s theme is tailgate edition and the competition will include gourmet hot dogs. $25 for chamber members and $35 for non-members. NYP Pub Crawl was a huge success, probably around 800-900 people downtown. July 25-26 is the Louisiana Young Professionals Conference. Updated Membership Guides are out. 
Rick Nowlin thanked NHDDC for all they do for the community. Rick Nowlin gave an update on projects he has been working on.
Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2019 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Van Erikson stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is dues on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Motion to adjourn by Payne Williams and 2nd by Terri Cunningham.
